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September 2023 

 

Dear families, 

 

I hope you’ve all had a relaxing and fun filled summer. We are all excited to welcome the 

children back in September! 

 

Staff 

 

The staff in Kingfisher class this year will be: Mr Poyser, Mrs Minchin and Mrs Adamson. 

 

Drop off and collection 

 

Please take note that children should be dropped off between 8 45- 8 55 in the morning. If 

pupils arrive after this time please ensure they sign in at the office. In Year 5 pupils will need 

written permission if they wish to walk home from school. Please be aware that the school 

day ends at 15:15. 
 

 

Timetable/ Curriculum 

 

The weekly timetable and Curriculum Overview can be accessed on the class homepage on 

the school website. Please note that for Autumn 1 PE and Outdoor learning are on a Tuesday. 

We will be taking part in both of these sessions on the first day back so please could pupils 

come to school in a PE kit and then bring suitable outdoor learning gear for the afternoon. 

 

School lunches 

 

Children have the option of ordering a hot lunch or bringing a packed lunch in. Details of the 

hot food menu can be found on the school website. A hard copy of the new menu will also 

be sent home with the children. Please remember we are now a nut free school. 

 

Homework 

 

Homework details will be posted on SeeSaw. This will be a combination of Maths, Reading, as 

well as some Foundation subject choices. Maths homework will usually be set weekly. Pupils 

are also encouraged to read at home daily then log this in their reading records. New 

SeeSaw QR codes and reading records will be provided to all pupils at the start of the year. 

 

Emails 

 

If you have any concerns or questions I am always happy to be contacted via email. I will 

endeavour to respond to these promptly within working hours. I can be 

contacted via dpoyser@brimscombe.gloucs.sch.uk 
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Parking 

 

Please help us to keep the school car park as safe as possible by only driving into the carpark 

if you have permission from Mr Roberts.  

 

Uniform 

 

Please ensure you are wearing the correct school uniform, including shoes, with the 

exception of PE/ Outdoor learning sessions. Details of the uniform policy can be found on the 

school website. 

 

As always, if you need to speak to me please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Best wishes,  

 

Mr Poyser            dpoyser@brimscombe.gloucs.sch.uk 
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